COUNTY OF LOUISA

October 19, 2023

Tamarah Holmes, Ph.D.

Director, Office of Broadband

Virginia Department of Housing and Community Development
600 East Main Street, Ste 300

Richmond, VA 23219

Dear Dr. Holmes:

I am providing this VATI Application Notice to notify the Virginia Department of Housing and
Community Development that Louisa County and Comcast may submit an application for the
FY2024 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative (VATI).

Louisa County and Comcast intends to consider the submission of an application for Broadband
Equity Access, and Deployment (BEAD) program funding to expand broadband services within
our County.

Kevin Broadhurst will be our main point of contact for the purposes of the application process,
and can be reached at:

3900 Wheeler Avenue
Alexandria, VA 22304
610-842-8886

Kevin Broadhurst(@comcast.com

Louisa County and Comcast understands that this VATI Application Notice is required in order to
submit an application for the 2024 Virginia Telecommunication Initiative and that this notice is
not binding on the entity represented by the undersigned, Virginia Department of Housing and
Community Development.

Respectfully,

Christian R. Goodwin, ICMA-CM
County Administrator

1 Woolfolk Avenue « STE 301 » Louisa, Virginia 23093
(540) 967-0401 « (866) 325-4131



